
  

 

  

From the Pastor: 

Dear Friends, 
 On October 22, 1939, professor and writer C.S. Lewis gave a sermon in 
Oxford entitled Learning During Wartime. As World War II had begun just the 
previous month, Lewis tried to address the question of whether university learning 
should be postponed following the outbreak of war. People were wondering at the 
time how students and faculty could spend their time on what suddenly seemed like 
trivialities in comparison with the liberty of Europe hanging in the balance. 
 Lewis argued that the academic community should not stop its pursuit of 
learning, and that if they postponed the search for knowledge, beauty and values 
until life was secure and peaceful, no one would ever begin. In fact, there has never 
been a time when there were no wars, crises or emergencies. 
 In his sermon, C.S. Lewis preached that favorable conditions never come, and 
that scholars must seek knowledge under unfavorable conditions. He said that no 
one ever finished the tasks of life, and scholars must entrust the future to God. No 
one escapes death, and so scholars must humbly offer the life of learning to God. 
 So why am I writing about this now? As it’s the beginning of September, we 
are approaching Rally Day Sunday, which falls on Sunday, September 8th and marks 
the beginning of our Christian Education year. Marta and I both hope that all of you 
have seen by now the importance to us of Christian education for all ages, including 
children, youth and adults, and we always see education in the broadest terms as 
something that happens in classes, worship, service, leadership, fellowship and care. 
 We both invite all of you to participate in Christian Education at Westminster 
in some way or other. Come and attend an Adult Education class. Starting 
September 8, I’ll be leading a class called Westminster Goes to the Movies, where 
we’ll watch and discuss short movie and TV clips, as we look for spiritual issues and 
questions. The class is meant to be a little bit different from a typical lecture class. It 
should be fun and conversational. 
 In all of the churches I have served and attended, the vast majority of 
parishioners never go to Adult Christian Education classes, so why not try something 
new? We also have many new offerings for children and youth, from Sunday School 
to Confirmation. Please consider helping to teach if you are asked. We frequently 
ask people to teach and are told no (for a variety of reasons), and the Christian 
education and nurture of children, youth and adults is dependent upon the  whole 
community saying yes to the baptismal vows we all made to raise Christians in the 
faith. 
 Come and take part. Thinking back to C.S. Lewis’ wonderful sermon, if people 
could study, learn and grow during wartime, surely we can now. 

Peace, 
-David 
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NEW HORIZON BIBLE 

STUDIES BEGINNING IN 

SEPTEMBER 

  The new Horizons Bible Study: “Love 

Carved in Stone”:  A Fresh Look At The 

 Ten Commandments by Eugenia Anne 

Gamble starts in September.  There will 

 be two time options and both on the 3rd 

Thursday of the each month.  There 

 will be a 1:30 PM and a 7 PM Circle.  

You can sign- up on the bulletin board or 

 on Rally Day (Sept. 8) in The 

Fellowship Hall.   

   Please sign up if you are interested - we 

want to make sure we have enough 

 study books (cost is $8) and enough 

interest for the evening session.  See you 

 on 3rd Thursday of each month! 

 MEET YOUR DEACON 

COFFEE HOUR 
Sunday, Sept. 15th, is the 

deacon’s coffee hour. This is 

the perfect time to meet your 

deacon, touch base and visit a 

bit. With luck, a tasty treat or 

two will also be available. 
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ANNUAL 

CORN FEED 

The Men’s 

Breakfast Group is 

again holding it’s 

annual Corn Feed 

on SUNDAY 

SEPTEMBER 8th at 

5:30pm for the 

entire 

congregation.   

SAVE THE DATE 

and plan for your 

entire family to 

come and enjoy 

farm fresh corn, 

hamburgers, good 

salads and great 

fellowship. 

 

 
TREASURE SHOPPE NEWS 

Guess what! It’s time to start looking 
around the house to find your slightly 
used, but oh-so-valuable items which 

you could donate to the Treasure 
Shoppe. The Bazaar will be here before 
you can blink your eyes. It’s too soon 
to bring your items to the church, of 
course, but start a bag in the garage 

and keep the Treasure Shoppe in mind. 

WESTMINSTER WOMEN 
are having 

A BIRTHDAY BASH! 
Ladies, join us on September 29th from 

5:30-7:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall 
 for a Birthday Bash.  We want to 

celebrate the lives of all our 
Westminister Women (all ages are 

welcome) Come prepared to play a few 
birthday games, learn something new 
about a fellow member, sing Happy 

Birthday to US and of course, EAT CAKE!! 
    Please sign up if you are interested at 

the Fellowship/Outreach Table on 
 Rally Day.  Martha & Ann will be there to 

answer any questions.  It’s going to  
 be a great year of a fellowship. If you 

won’t be there on Rally Day, just call the 
 church office to let us know you are 

interested. 

 



VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 
 

We still have a couple of openings for ushers which we will need to fill in the next 
few months, and for which we are looking for volunteers from the congregation. 
Basic usher duties include arriving 15 minutes early on your designated Sunday, 
passing out bulletins, collecting the offering, and tidying up the pews after the 
service. Each team is on duty once every six weeks. These are scheduled well 
ahead, and if you have a conflict there is usually someone who will be glad to 
trade. Each team also has a head usher, who deals with the sound system, takes 
care of the head count, and locks up after the service, and one usher who stays 
outside the sanctuary for security purposes. 
Serving as an usher is a great opportunity to be more active in the life of the 
church and get to know other members. Please consider this prayerfully, and if 
you are interested in any of these; basic, security, or head usher please contact 
Roger Keady at 541-344-8096 or email rogerkeady@gmail.com 
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Aging Families Support Group 
This group meets regularly to discuss caring for aging families and the transitions that care 
involves. The group tries to provide ideas and share experiences related to caring for our 
loved ones during their life changes, as well as provide spiritual comfort and education on 
aging issues to those of us providing the support.  The group has been on ‘vacation’ for the 
summer months, but plans to resume meetings on September 19, and will meet on the first 
and third Thursdays of the month beginning in October.  Meetings are held at 6:30 pm in 
the Camel Room. 

MESSAGE FROM:  

TRACY CALHOUN 
Dear Westminster Friends 

September 21st, 2019 Tracy 
Calhoun and Jim Mclean 
will be married in a small 
ceremony in McMinnville 
officiated by the Rev. John 

Mahon. 
Margo and Mary Martha 

will be standing up for me 
and Jim’s children for him. I 
haven’t found a new church 

yet but WPC will always 
hold a special place in my 

heart. 20 plus years of joys 
and challenges. 

My daughters were 
baptized and raised in this 

church  so know it’s a 
special place for them too. 

We recently moved to 
Beaverton so I’m closer to 
work. Our new address is: 
Jim and Tracy Mclean (yes 

I’m changing my name) 
8995 SW Ivory St 

Beaverton, OR 97007 
Keep in touch! 

With warm regards, 
Tracy Calhoun 
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WPC’S YOUTH BEACH RETREAT 2019 
WPC’s Youth went on a fun, memorable, team-building Retreat to beautiful 

Rockaway Beach, Oregon on August 26-28 which included a visit to Tillamook 
Creamery for delicious ice cream. 

 

 

 
 

Phone: 541-343-3140 
E-mail: office@WPCEugene.org 

Find us on: 
 
Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/wpceugene 
 
Instagram: 
@westminsterpres_eugene 

We’re on the Web! 

https://wpceugene.org 
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REMINDER: 

The 3rd SUNDAY of 

each month is our 

SHOPPING CART 

SUNDAY for: FOOD 

FOR LANE COUNTY 

Please remember to 

bring in your 

canned and boxed 

food items. Every 

donation is very 

much appreciated !
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